At a meeting of Chetton Parish Council held on 3rd March, 2020

<u>Open Session</u> Mrs.S.Bayliss spoke about the difficulties in transferring the Trusteeship of the Hall to the Parish Council in order for the P.C. to become the Custodian Trustee. She had received advice from Solicitors and the Village Hall Representative at The Community Council. It was agreed that Cllr.Tindall would look further into the matter and report his findings to the Parish Council.

Present Mr.T.Maiklem (Chairman), Mr.J.Dunn, Mr.E.Crawford Clarke, Mr.J.Mottershead , M/s Fleur Whittingham, Mr.J.White, Mr.M.Clarke

In attendance Cllr.R.Tindall

Apologies Received from Mr.R.Fox

Declarations of Interest There were none declared

<u>Confirmation of Minutes</u> The Minutes, having been circulated, were taken as read confirmed and signed as a correct record.

<u>SmartWater</u> A successful roll-out of SmartWater had been held when 42 households had registered. Further distribution arrangements would be considered.

Correspondence

All SALC Bulletins have been forwarded to Councillors.

Parish Councils had been invited to purchase lamp-post poppies to commemorate VE/VJ Day. As many of the poppies purchased in 2017 were still in good condition, it was agreed to make a donation to the RBL.

'Airband' Andy Chaloner would be invited to the Annual Parish Meeting to give a talk about the availability of Airband in the Parish.

<u>Highways</u> Deterioration of local highways Cllr. Tindall reported that the sink-hole on Faintree Bank had now been repaired. It was discovered that it was the responsibility of BT.

Highways in the Parish remained exceptionally poor with many very dangerous pothole, a new reporting system had been made available on S.Council website.

.

Planning Application 20/00231/FUL, Conversion of outbuilding to form one self-contained residential unit as ancillary accommodation to include erection of

single storey extension; erection of a detached part open fronted garage/garden store at The Mash House, Lower House Farm, Chetton.

Councillors considered that they needed more information before making a decision. Cllr. Tindall agreed to consult the Planning Officer and forward the information to the clerk.

Application 20/00218 Application under Section 73A of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 for the installation of a biomass boiler system at Eudon Burnell Farm, Eudon Burnell, Bridgnorth.

There were no objections.

Reports Unitary Councillor Cllr Tindall had nothing further to add to his Highways report.

c) Village Hall In the absence of the Village Hall representative there was no report.

Finance Cheques required Clerk £277.46, HMRC £69.20, Lengthsman £500. Heartstart £65.99 (Pads and check).

Difficulties with the Parish Council bank account had now been resolved. Mr.White was thanked for his assistance.

Accounts accepted on a proposal by Mr.Dunn and unanimously approved

Any Parish matters or problems to be placed on the next agenda. There were none

Date of Annual Parish and Annual General Meeting Tuesday, 5th May

_

Chetton Parish Council

The next Meeting of the Council

Will be held on

Thursday, 17th September, 2020

At 7.30 pm via Zoom Broadcast Live at

https://twitter.com/ChettonPC

All parishioners are welcome to attend

For enquiries regarding this meeting or any other Parish matter please contact Eileen Reynolds, Clerk to the Council on 01746 789257